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An introduction to the science behind stereotypes.From the time we’re babies, our brains sort
and label the world around us — a necessary skill for survival. But there’s a downside: we also
do it to groups of people in ways that can be harmful. With loads of examples, here’s a scientific
overview of stereotyping, covering the history of identifying stereotypes, secret biases in our
brains, how stereotypes affect our sense of self, and current research into the ways that science
can help us overcome them.Adolescents are all too familiar with stereotypes. Here’s why our
brains create stereotypes, and how science can help us do it less.

From School Library JournalGr 5-8-This primer for upper elementary and middle school
students explains the science, history, and psychology of stereotypes. The book's five chapters
make this a manageable read for young readers. Additionally, Shannon's bright illustrations and
sidebars break up the succinct chapters. Kyi often asks questions to illustrate her point and to
help readers identify their own biases, creating an interactive reading experience. Topics about
stereotypes surrounding gender, race, class, and political and religious beliefs are addressed.
Studies or historical examples from various periods and geographic locations are used to
solidify the text. The final chapter focuses on ways that people have fought against stereotypes;
a list of suggestions on how to unlearn biases is featured. Back matter includes a list of
additional resources, selected resources for each chapter, and a well-constructed index.
VERDICT A worthwhile purchase for middle grade collections that will help readers recognize,
understand, and eradicate stereotypes.-Katharine Gatcomb, Portsmouth P.L., NHα(c) Copyright
2011. Library Journals LLC, a wholly owned subsidiary of Media Source, Inc. No redistribution
permitted. --This text refers to the hardcover edition.ReviewA must-read primer for
change.―Kirkus Reviews, starred review... fascinating ...―BooklistA worthwhile purchase ... that
will help readers recognize, understand, and eradicate stereotypes.―School Library
JournalAlongside Drew Shannon's colourful illustrations [Lloyd Kyi] encapsulates key
sociological and scientific research on racism and stereotyping.―New York TimesA good
acquisition for any middle school or high school library collection ...―CM Magazine --This text
refers to the hardcover edition.About the AuthorTanya Lloyd Kyi writes both fiction and nonfiction
on topics related to science, pop culture, social history --- or a combination of the three. Her
recent books include Under Pressure, Prince of Pot, and Mya's Strategy to Save the World.
Tanya lives in Vancouver, British Columbia, with her family. --This text refers to the hardcover
edition.Read more
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Tanya Lloyd Kyi is the author of more than 25 books for children and young adults. While she
tries to keep her biases to a minimum, she’s been known to discriminate against spiders and
mice. She lives with her family in Vancouver, BC.Drew Shannon is a Toronto-based illustrator
whose clients include the Globe and Mail, the Washington Post, Reader’s Digest, CBC, NPR
and more. He is also the co-creator of the graphic novel series The Montague Twins.

To my husband, Min Kyi — T.L.K.ACKNOWLEDGMENTSCreating a book about stereotypes
requires an entire team of editors, experts and sensitivity readers. This project would never have
been accomplished without the insightful contributions of Jennifer Stokes, Kathleen Keenan,
Genie MacLeod, Dr. Frances Aboud, Wilfred Burton, Jessica Pryde, Margaret Kingsbury, Shana
Hayes and DoEun Kwon. Thank you also to Marie Bartholomew and Barb Kelly for helping bring
the book to life.978-1-5253-0611-2 (EPUB)Text © 2020 Tanya Lloyd Kyi Illustrations © 2020
Drew ShannonAll rights reserved. No part of this publication may be reproduced, stored in a
retrieval system or transmitted, in any form or by any means, without the prior written permission
of Kids Can Press Ltd. or, in case of photocopying or other reprographic copying, a license from
The Canadian Copyright Licensing Agency (Access Copyright). For an Access Copyright
license, visit or call toll free to 1-800-893-5777.Many of the designations used by manufacturers
and sellers to distinguish their products are claimed as trademarks. Where those designations
appear in this book and Kids Can Press Ltd. was aware of a trademark claim, the designations
have been printed in initial capital letters (e.g., Lego).Kids Can Press gratefully acknowledges
the financial support of the Government of Ontario, through Ontario Creates; the Ontario Arts
Council; the Canada Council for the Arts; and the Government of Canada for our publishing
activity.Published in Canada and the U.S. by Kids Can Press Ltd. 25 Dockside Drive, Toronto,
ON M5A 0B5Kids Can Press is a Corus Entertainment Inc. companyThe artwork in this book
was rendered digitally.Edited by Jennifer Stokes and Kathleen Keenan Designed by Barb Kelly
and Marie BartholomewLibrary and Archives Canada Cataloguing in PublicationTitle: This is
your brain on stereotypes : how science is tackling unconscious bias / Tanya Lloyd Kyi, Drew
Shannon.Names: Kyi, Tanya Lloyd, 1973– author. | Shannon, Drew, 1988– illustrator.Description:
Includes bibliographical references and index.Identifiers: Canadiana 20190206896 |
9781525300165 (hardcover)Subjects: LCSH: Stereotypes (Social psychology) — Juvenile
literature. | LCSH: Discrimination — Juvenile literature.Classification: LCC BF323.S63 K95 2020
| DDC j303.3/85 — dc23
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IntroductionOur brains constantly sort and label the world around us. It begins when we’re
babies. Those four-legged barking things? They’re dogs. The bouncy things are balls. Toys are



different from food, and food is different from milk.We need these categories. Without them, we’d
open our closets each morning and wonder which items of clothing go on our legs and which go
on our arms. We’d stare into our desk drawers trying to figure out which items write and which
ones erase.But our brains don’t only sort things. They sort people. And that’s where life gets
complicated.When we group people into a category, and assume they all share certain traits,
that’s called a stereotype. Some stereotypes seem to be based on facts. For example, imagine a
group of kids playing video games. Are you picturing boys? If so, you’re not wrong. About 60
percent of regular gamers are male. But not all gamers are male, and not all stereotypes are
true. By relying on people-categories in our brains, we can make false assumptions. We can
even act unfairly toward certain people, all because we’ve jumped to bad conclusions.When a
large majority of people, or even a whole society, holds the same unfair stereotypes, real people
pay the price.

In the United States, young black men are nine times more likely than white men to be killed by
police.Girls do just as well as boys in high school science. But in countries ranging from Belgium
to Sweden and Australia to Germany, far fewer girls graduate with post-secondary science
degrees.In Canada, kids living on First Nations reserves receive less government money for
education and health care than other Canadian kids.American LGBTQ+ youth are twice as likely
as their peers to be bullied at school.None of this is fair. And much of it results from the ways we
categorize minority groups. So here’s an idea: Let’s stop sorting people based on their race,
gender or sexual orientation. Let’s end stereotypes. Let’s change laws, school rules and our own
brains. Quick!Unfortunately, it’s not that easy. Stereotypes are hard to recognize — and even
harder to erase. People simply don’t know how to fix these problems.That’s where science
comes in.For more than a hundred years, scientists have been trying to figure out how we
classify people, and why. Recently, they’ve kicked their research into high gear. They’re exploring
the ways neural pathways inside our brains affect how we create and react to stereotypes.
They’re delving into the reasons we continue to sort and judge others, even when we’re trying to
improve. And, slowly but surely, they’re finding ways we can rewire our minds — and our
societies.It’s going to be a long process. But hopefully, these scientists (plus activists, doctors,
teachers, politicians and even readers like you) can help make the world more fair for everyone.

:Chapter 1Perception DeceptionSome scientists believe stereotypes are part of our genetic
code and evolved to help us recognize members of our own families or tribes. This would have
been a vital skill thousands of years ago.Other researchers argue that we’re not born
understanding stereotypes — we learn them from our parents and absorb them from society.
Because we find them useful, we learn them quickly and we’re reluctant to give them up.Either
way, we’ve all got them.Think about these labels:terroristsenior citizenhip-hop
artistenvironmentalistEach of these probably conjures an image in your mind. If you could
capture those images and compare them with pictures from the minds of your friends, you’d find



many similarities. Seniors use glasses; terrorists carry guns. Hip-hop artists have tattoos;
environmentalists eat tofu.These snapshots serve as mental shortcuts, and they’re sometimes
useful. If you invite your new environmentalist friend over for lunch, the stereotype in your brain
might help you remember to ask, “Hey, are you a vegetarian?”In other ways, stereotypes are
scary. They can lead us to judge people unfairly, before we really know them.
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Jazzy1224, “Important Information. Quick think of this - a tall kid, with glasses, holding a laptop -
did you form an image? Was it male or female? What color skin was there skin? Did you think
nerdy or popular? -- Stop. Think about that person. Right now you just did what millions of
humans do every day - you categorized. You put that person in a box in your head. If you did that,
it's time to read this book. It's time to open your mind and learn how to embrace corrective
strategies that don't place people in boxes.A wonderful read on how our brains are wired and
how that wiring can become faulty causing us to embrace ideas, values and notions about
people and places that aren't true. This book doesn't solve the problems of the world, it just
helps you understand how and why they exist.”

Amber, “Classroom Must-Have. I must be honest, I came in reading this book with a great deal
of skepticism. As a woman of color (a Black woman), I feel that these types of texts are still
skewed and somewhat biased. However, this quickly assuaged my feelings of skepticism. Not
only did it define and distinguish the differences between bias, prejudice, and racism, but it was
able to speak about how they impact several backgrounds. They speak to how minds are trained
to have certain beliefs, known as stereotypes. This is definitely going to be a book that I provide
to students via my classroom library. 10/10 would recommend!”

SCSA, “excellent, easy to read, and relevant. This book is excellent! I originally checked it out
from my library but added to cart before I'd even finished it. There is legitimate research on every
page of this text (all cited in the back) but written up in a way that even late elementary kids
could understand with a parent co-reading. There are relevant, contemporary examples given
throughout that could easily extend learning (BLM, LGBTQ+, governmental funding disparities in
indigenous communities etc). This could be the only text used for a kid who is interested in
social justice and wants to understand some science behind bias, or a cornerstone text for a kid
who is interested in psychology but not ready for most psych texts.I also think its telling (in a
good way) that the only critique is that it doesn't talk about God enough - it's a book about
science.This is not a sponsored or paid review in any way.”

Jothebookgirl, “A revealing book. It is evident by observing the young, that bias, discrimination,
prejudice, and stereotypes start developing early in the brain. From the time we are babies, our
brains are constantly sorting and labelling the world around us. As we grow into our adolescent
years and act on the formed bias is when it can cause great harm.The book is designed to help
young people make sense of why we classify people, and how we can change our thinking.. it
covers the history of identifying stereotypes, secret biases in our brains, and how stereotypes
affect our sense of self.. Most helpfully, the book covers current research into how science can
help us overcome our biases, offering hope for a future where stereotypes are less prevalent and
the world is more fair for everyone.This book is timely, well written as it addresses the issues of



discrimination, racism, sexism, ableism and homophobia and offers concrete suggestions on
how to make change. Middle and YA readers will relate to the interesting examples and explore
these uncomfortable topics in age-appropriate and engaging ways.The sidebars and colorful
illustrations enhance the text and break down the information. I can’t see just any young reader
picking this one and reading for pleasure cover to cover, I see this book being used as a tool to
inspire frank and in-depth discussions on the importance of addressing ones own stereotypes
and bias.There are also links to many science and social studies curriculum topics. Included are
list of sources, suggestions for further reading and an index.We definitely need more awareness
and change on this timely topic. This is a must read primer for young minds and yes adults, this
reader included. (Nonfiction. 10-16)”

The book by Tanya Lloyd Kyi has a rating of  5 out of 4.4. 38 people have provided feedback.
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